PORTOLA CEMETERY DISTRICT

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING & PUBLIC HEARING
JUNE 4, 2020 – 4:00 P.M.
PORTOLA CITY PARK
PORTOLA, CA 96122

Meeting called to order by Chairman Pat Fruchtenicht at 4:02 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll Call:
Present:
Pat Fruchtenicht

Curtis Marshall

Donna Powell








Judy Martini





        
Absent:
Gary France


 Also Present:
Susan Arterburn, Caretaker

           Guest:
Dwight Ceresola

Changes to Agenda:  None
.
Approval of Minutes – A motion was made by Curtis Marshall, seconded by Donna Powell to accept the minutes of the meeting of February 12, 2020 as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence:  Judy reviewed the correspondence from Plumas County for a rate increase for Intermountain Disposal and a letter from the County Administrator re: Taxing Entities.
Public Hearing for Budget 2020/2021:   Judy reviewed the budget noting where she suggested increasing and decreasing line items. Discussion followed with the total amount of the budget for the year 2020/2021 being $79,148. A motion was made by Donna Powell, seconded by Curtis Marshall to approve the budget of 2020/2021 as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.
Resolution No. 2020-1:  A motion was made by Donna Powell, seconded by Curtis Marshall to approve the Resolution No. 2020-1 as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
Caretakers Report 

a. Report – Susan reviewed her report noting there were 9 plots purchased and 3 burials in the last quarter.
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Caretakers Report (continued)

She discussed spring cleanup noting that she took 20 yards of pine cones home to burn and has been piling the needles. She noted that Richard at Intermountain Disposal informed her that they will be taking yard waste at the Delleker site and the cost will be just over $6.00 per yard. 
Susan noted that Chilcoot and Sharkey have been mowed and trimmed. Vinton is about halfway done.  She will be spraying weed killer on the roads this month.

The sani-huts were placed May 30 at Whispering Pines and Shady Grove.

Discussion included road base at Vinton and Dwight Ceresola will work with Susan in getting donated rock put out.

Pat noted that the gate at Sharkey is rusted pretty bad. He will work with the Scouts to see if they would be interested in a project of working on the gate.
Susan also noted that the Cub Scouts are taking over putting flags on the graves at Vinton and Chilcoot on Memorial Day and Veterans Day.

Board Reports
Supervisor:  As Dwight Ceresola is a candidate for County Supervisor, he was invited to ask questions. 
Chairman – Pat noted that he has checked out all the cemeteries and that they look good. He noted that the road up to Sharkey is also in good shape.
Directors:  No comments.
Secretary/Treasurer

a. Expenditure Reports – Judy presented the expenditure reports for January through March 2020.  She reviewed the totals with the Board and asked for any questions.  
A motion was made by Curtis Marshall, seconded by Donna Powell to approve the Expenditure Report as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
New Business / Action Items - None
Old Business - None
Next meeting – August 19, 2020 at 4:00 p.m.
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Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

____________________________________

Judith Martini, Secretary/Treasurer

____________________________________

Pat Fruchtenicht, Chairman
